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Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 31:  Leisure, Play and Culture 

This week, Year Six Swans and 
Moorhens performed to the whole 
school as well as their families in 
two show stopping productions of 

“Matilda.” The shows were the      
children’s final performances before 

moving on to secondary school. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


“Matilda” is based on the novel of the same name by Roald Dahl.  It 
tells the story in words and music of a  little girl called Matilda who 

lives with cruel and stupid parents. To cope, Matilda teaches herself to 
read and retreats into the world of books. At school, Matilda comes 
face to face with her headmistress—the dreaded Miss Truchbull, who 
loves nothing better than torturing children!  Matilda realises that she 

must confront this bully and stick up for what is fair and right. 
Through bravery, Matilda manages to re-write her life story and she 

even inspires her teacher, Miss Honey, to be courageous too. 







Both Swans and Moorhens 
brought the house down with 
their performances and there 
wasn’t a dry eye in the audience 
as they sang the song “One 
More Step” which has been a 
Sydenham tradition for the last 
twenty four years. 

We are so incredibly proud of all 
the children in Year Six.  It has 
been an honour and a privilege 
to be involved in their education 
and we thank all our wonderful 
parents and carers for doing 
such a fantastic job of raising 
these amazing individuals. 



 

 

And after the show… 

Pupils took a well earned 
rest and had time to chill 
in the playground This 
was also an opportunity 
for all of the adults      
involved in the           
productions—Miss      
Ellershaw, Miss Ball, Mr 
Westwood, Mrs Jethwa 
and Mrs Murphy - to take 
a breather! 

Phew!  I’m 
glad that’s 

over. 



On Wednesday it was Changeover Day 
for pupils in YR—Y5. 

Conven\ion on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 



Everyone was VERY         
excited! 



This was an opportunity for 
pupils to get to know their new 
teachers and vice-versa.  Every 
child had the chance to share 
their interests, express their 
personality and have fun    

completing a range of creative 
activities in their new classes. 

Convent\\\\ion on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 



Pupils also participated in 
growth mindset challenges 
which meant using their  

Learning Characters to be    
successful.  Well done to all of 
the children for making such a 

good first impression. 



 

Children in Puffins class      
produced these lovely          

portraits on Changeover Day. 
Pupils were given a photograph 
showing half of their face and 
they filled in what was missing 
using watercolours.  Well done! 



In Year 1, children read the book, “The Dot.” Afterwards, they investigated how 
many drops it would take to fill each dot by carefully using a pipette. The    

children made predictions and then worked together to count carefully to see 
how close they were. 



Year Three pupils have been learning about magnetism in their Science lessons this week. 
Pupils have  discovered that magnets attract some materials (like iron, and steel) and not 
others (like plastic and wood.) They also learnt about magnetic poles, how they attract or 
repel each other, and how magnets can be used to separate materials.   



On Monday, Y4 pupils designed prototype 
shoes in their Design Technology lesson.  

Working in groups, they constructed their 
made-to-measure footwear from         
newspaper, cardboard and tape. 

Convent\\\\ion on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 



Once the prototypes were complete, each 
group had to sell their design to the   

teacher by delivering  a “Dragons Den” 
style  pitch.  Pupils needed to use all their 

skills of persuasion to be successful. 



As part of their Art topic ‘Cloth, Paint and Thread’, Year 3 have created       
artwork   inspired by Canaletto’s “Regatta on the Grand Canal “ (Take one   
Picture). The children explored the work of two textile artists, Hanna Rae and 
Alice Kettle  before designing their own scenes of Venice. They painted their 
chosen design onto fabric before adding stitches for extra detail and texture. It 
took an excellent growth mindset to persevere as sewing was quite a challenge 
but it was amazing to see the children keep having a go until they mastered 
this new skill  

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 31:  Leisure, Play and Culture 





Last Friday, we  enjoyed 
a Summer Fayre         

organised by the Parent 
Teacher Association 

(PTA) in aid of school 
funds. It was a lovely, 

community event. 

There were lots of things 
to see and do including 

face painting. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 
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Families enjoyed a       
tombola, cake sale and 

food stalls— the samosas 
were very popular. 



Well done to Mr Sidgwick for            
volunteering on the “Splat a Teacher” 
stall.  Congratulations children!  You 
gave Mr Sidgwick a good soaking! 



Pupils in Y6 organised and ran their own 
games and stalls and there were plenty 

of prizes to be won.   

Thank you to everybody involved in our 
fantastic Summer Fayre! 



On Tuesday, our new Reception cohort came to 
a Stay and Play session with their parents and 
carers.  We really enjoyed meeting Sydenham’s 
newest families and watching them have fun in 

the  Reception learning environment. 
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Thank you to all the children who came to play 
at Sydenham.  We look forward to seeing you 

again in September. 























Free School Meals 



















 

INSET (teacher training) dates for the academic year 2025/26: 

 Monday 1st September 2025 

 Friday 10th October 2025 

 Monday 1st December 2025 

 Monday 1st June 2026 

 Monday 20th July 2026 

Monday 14th July Rocksteady concert at 2.30pm. 

Monday 14th July Y6 Motionhouse session. 

Wednesday 16th July Y6 silent disco. 

Thursday 17th July New date—instrumental concert at 2.30pm.  Parents of  
pupils participating are invited to attend. 

Friday 18th July Break up for the Summer holiday. 




